KILKENNY BOROUGH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS OF SPECIAL MEETING HELD ON 28th OCTOBER, 2010, AT 7.30 PM

Mayor, Councillor  Martin Brett, Presiding.

Present:

Councillors:
John Coonan, Paul Cuddihy, David Fitzgerald, Joe Malone, Betty Manning,  Andrew McGuinness, Malcolm Noonan,  Seán Ó hArgáin,  Joe Reidy.

Apologies:
Cllrs. Kathleen Funchion and Marie Fitzpatrick.

Also Present:


Mr. J. Crockett, County Manager, Mr. John Mulholland, Director of Services,  Mr. B. Tyrrell, Town Clerk, Mr. K. Fitzgerald, Senior Engineer.

Mayor’s Summons of Meeting:

Notice dated 22nd October, 2010, convening a Special Meeting for this date was read.

Item 1. :
Review of Traffic and Mobility Management in Kilkenny City:
The Mayor noted the adjournment from 26th October, 2010 and asked the County and City Manager, Mr. Joe Crockett for an opening statement on the review of Traffic and Mobility Management in Kilkenny City.

Mr. Crockett gave members an outline of the process to date, referring to the various policies adopted by the Council including the Kilkenny and Environs Development Plan 2008 – 2014, the Kilkenny City Centre Local Area Plan, the Kilkenny City Mobility Management Plan, the Part 8 Planning and Development Process and the Central Access Scheme and reminded members of the statutory nature of these policies and the consequent public contract.  He made specific reference to the proposal for High Street in the Plan.
Mr. John Mulholland then made a detailed presentation to members, containing analysis on the agreed assessment criteria:

-  1  -

· Impact on traffic   
      -   volume and delay

· Impact on pedestrians  -  volume and comfort
· Impact on cyclists          -  volume and access

· Impact on people with mobility difficulties  -  ease of access

· Impact on Business

Mr. Mulholland noted that the impact on business elements was carried out by Waterford Institute of Technology (Rikon).  Mr. Mulholland outlined the conclusion arrived at and outlined the options available to members;
1.
Continue with one way system  and upgrade High Street

            -  improve/widen footpaths and quality of public realm

2.
Restore two way operation of street and defer a final decision


on High Street to no later than September 2011, and at the same time to:

· Continue collection of data, including economic financial data
· Continued implementation of traffic measures and improved access to car parks

· Review in light of mobility management plan and tourism investment programme.

All members contributed to the ensuing debate and following the debate, it was

Proposed by Cllr. Paul Cuddihy

Seconded by Cllr. Joe Malone

“That Kilkenny Borough Council  restore two way operation of street and defer a final decision on High Street to no later than September 2011, and at the same time to:

· Continue collection of data, including economic financial date

· Continued implementation of traffic measures and improved access to car parks

· Review in light of mobility management plan and tourism investment programme.

It was then Proposed by Cllr. Seán Ó hArgáin,  

                      Seconded by Cllr. Malcolm Noonan

“That Kilkenny Borough Council continue with one way system and upgrade High Street  -  improve/widen footpaths and quality of public realm”

Cllr. Cuddihy’s motion was supported by Cllrs. M. Brett, J. Coonan, P. Cuddihy, D. Fitzgerald, J. Malone,  B. Manning, A. McGuinness and J.  Reidy.
· 2  -

Cllr. Ó hArgáin’s motion was supported by Cllrs. Ó hArgáin and M. Noonan
Cllr.  Paul Cuddihy’s motion was therefore deemed adopted by eight (8) votes to two (2).

Christmas Market:
Mr. B. Tyrrell indicated  that Kilkenny Borough Council would be supporting the holding of a Christmas Market on the Parade.  A proposal for a Christmas Market would be compiled to meet the wishes of members.
This concluded the business of the meeting.
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